Warren County Board of Elections Meeting

May 21, 2018

5:00 PM

MINUTES

LEGAL NOTICE

The meeting of the Warren County Board of Elections was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairman Gloria Decker.

The legal notice for this meeting was read by Chairman Decker.

ROLE CALL

Present: Chairman Gloria Decker, Secretary Charles Boddy, Commissioner Robert Stead, Commissioner Harry Brown, and Board Administrator Bill Duffy.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

POLLING PLACE UPDATE

All of the Polling Places have been inspected for the ADA check list. Mr. Duffy has contacted Hackettstown High School to ensure the doors are open at 5:00 AM. He is waiting for a reply. Mr. Stead will check with the Superintendent

POLL WORKER UPDATE

Mr. Duffy provided a list of districts that are in need of Poll Workers. Mr. Duffy has check with other counties. All counties are have problems with regular poll workers not being able to work this election.

JUNE 5TH PRIMARY

The Public test will be held on May 31st. The delivery of the machines will be the same day. The machines have been tested. The Mail-In and Election night PCs are test and ready.

MAIL-IN BALLOT ENVELOPES

The new Mail-In Ballot return envelopes are working so far. There haven't been any complaints about the ballots being returned to the voter and not to the Election Board Office.

VOTING MACHINE DISCUSSION

Mr. Duffy explained that he had testified to Senator Beach's Committee concerning Optical Scaning Voting Systems. Mr. Duffy provided the reasons the Warren County did not want to return to Optical Scanning Voting systems. The Commissioners are waiting to hear if the will be any movement with the Bill to pilot this type of voting system.

POLL WORKER TRAINING

The last Poll Worker Training class will be on May 30th.

MEETING MINUTES

The Board reviewed the Meeting Minutes of the March 8, 2018. On motion by Mr. Stead to accept the Regular Meeting Minutes and seconded by Mr. Brown, the Minutes were approved by 4 AYE votes

FUTURE MEETING DATES

Chairmen Decker requested that the meeting dates remain the same but that the time be changed from 5:00 PM to 3:00 PM. On motion by Mr. Brown and seconded by Mr. Stead, the Meeting time were approved by 4 AYE votes. The meetings will now be at 3:00 PM on the third Monday of the month.

MOTION TO ADJOURN

Mr. Brown made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Boddy seconded the motion. A voice vote was taken with the motion passing unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 6:13 P.M.